
    

 

 
BOLSOVER DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
RECORD OF DECISION TAKEN BY THE  

HEAD OF PAID SERVICES 
 

17 June 2020 
 

Extreme Wheels Manager (Volunteering Programme) 
 

Authority for 
decision 

Decision  
 

Reasons Alternative 
options 
considered and 
rejected 

Conflicts of 
interest and 
any 
dispensation 

Paragraph 10.25 (I) of 
the officer scheme of 
delegation gives the 
Head of Paid 
Services powers: 
 
“To determine all 
staffing matters.  This 
includes determining 
matters relating to 
structure (additions, 
reductions and other 
changes to the 
establishment), the 
appointment, 
dismissal, suspension 
or discipline of staff 
save that in relation to 
the Head of Paid 
Services, the 
Executive Directors 
and the Assistant 
Directors this does 
not include the 
appointment and 
dismissal. 
For the avoidance of 
doubt this power 
includes 
secondments and 
temporary 
appointments of any 
staff   

The 
investment of 
£19,000 for the 
2020/2021 
financial year 
in a Volunteer 
Manager 
enables the 
continuation 
and 
development 
of the 
volunteer 
programme 
and will 
continue to 
provide 
volunteer 
opportunities 
for our young 
people and 
likely to 
achieve a 
social return 
on investment 
in excess of 
£150,000. 

13 people have been 
signed up to the 
current programme, 8 
from the NG20 area 
and 5 from the rest of 
the district.  Ages of 
the young people 
range from 12 years 
old to 18 years old.  
The following are 
some key outcomes: 
 

 Delivered over 
800 voluntary 
hours 

 Attended/delivere
d over 150 
sessions 

 Volunteers from 
a cross section of 
the community 

 
Social Return on 
Investment for the 
Extreme Sports 
Academy from 
September 2018 to 
end of Dec 2019 is 
£157,666.  It is 
anticipated that this 
figure will increase 
further by the end of 
the current financial 
year. 

Do not invest in 
the post, this 
would mean that 
the volunteering 
programme 
would cease 
along with the 
opportunities for 
the volunteers 
 

None 

 
 



    

 

 
 
Please complete the following where relevant: 

 
 

Key Decision? 
 

Confidential/ 
Exempt (if yes, 

please state 
paragraph)? 

Do General 
Exception or 

Special Urgency 
Rules apply to 
this decision? 

Consultation has 
taken place with 

the Section 151 & 
Monitoring 

Officer? 
 

The Leader, 
Deputy Leader or 
relevant Portfolio 

Member have 
been consulted? 

No No 
 

No Yes Yes 

 

Authorising Signature: .. .... 
 

Job title: ..Head of Paid Service............. 
 

 
Unique Reference Number: .. DD/033/20/WC....................................................... 
 
Date decision may be implemented following call in (if necessary): ............................................ 
 
Circulation to:  
 
Councillors 
Head of Paid Service 
Monitoring Officer 
Section 151 Officer 
Scrutiny Officer 
Internal Audit 


